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Summary 
The KLISS Modernization Project Steering Committee has informed Propylon that the 
production deployment of the KLISS bill drafting system will not occur on June 30, 2025, as 
planned due to the fact that there is required functionality not yet ready. The steering 
committee will approve a production deployment only after all required functionality is 
available. This functionality includes conference committee report, appropriations and 
additional table functionality. A session-ready system will be deployed before October 1, 
2025. 

Project History 
On December 2, 2024, the KLISS Modernization Project Steering Committee recommended 
that the production deployment of the KLISS bill drafting system take place after the 
conclusion of the 2025 legislative session. The terms of the contract executed on October 
19, 2022, were set to be completed by June 30, 2025, which would allow for the production 
deployment of the KLISS bill drafting system. 

Project Status and Recommendation  
The current state of the KLISS bill drafting system does not include all functionality that 
would be needed for a legislative session. Accordingly, the KLISS Modernization Project 
Steering Committee cannot approve a production deployment of the system on June 30, 
2025. The Steering Committee will develop a firm deadline with Propylon so that a KLISS 
bill drafting system will be put into production late summer with a legislative session-ready 
system deployed before October 1, 2025.  

The Steering Committee will provide monthly progress updates to the Legislative 
Coordinating Council throughout this process or as otherwise directed by the Council. 


